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AN ACT relating to livestock; providing for brucellosis 
surveillance in an area of concern as designated by the 
livestock board; modifying the compensation provision 
accordingly; and providing for an effective date. 
 
Be It Enacted by the Legislature of the State of Wyoming: 
 

Section 1.  W.S. 11-19-407(a) is amended to read: 
 
11-19-407.  Brucellosis testing program. 
 
(a)  The livestock board shall develop a brucellosis 

surveillance program in the any designated surveillance 
area as defined by the livestock board and any area of 
concern designated by the board and approved by the 
governor as an area where risk of exposure to documented 
infected wildlife is of concern.  The program may be 
conducted with the help of veterinary practitioners and 
livestock auction markets. This program shall provide for 
the testing of livestock for brucellosis, for spaying 
heifers and for adult vaccinations only to the extent that 
may be reasonably necessary to maintain or to regain the 
brucellosis-free status of the state of Wyoming. 
Compensation under this program for all purposes except 
mandatory testing or testing within an area of concern as 
designated by the board and approved by the governor shall 
be pursuant to the terms of a livestock herd plan that has 
been entered into between the livestock producer and the 
Wyoming state veterinarian. 
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Section 2.  This act is effective immediately upon 
completion of all acts necessary for a bill to become law 
as provided by Article 4, Section 8 of the Wyoming 
Constitution. 
 

(END) 
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